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Beginning June 1, 2008 two vaccines that the MIP has previously supplied universally to all children will be limited to VFC-eligible children only.  These are:

· Tdap

· 2nd Dose Varicella.

After June 1st, Tdap, 2nd Dose Varicella, Hepatitis A, Rotavirus, HPV and Menactra supplied by the Immunization Program should only be administered to children 0 – 18 that are:

· Medicaid Eligible

· American Indian/Alaskan Native
· Uninsured

· Underinsured

To vaccinate patients who do not meet at least one of the requirements above with one of these antigens, private purchased vaccine should be used.
Recent cuts of more than $500,000 (20%) to our 317 vaccine money necessitate this change.  These 317 monies are used to purchase vaccines for non-VFC eligible children.  Unlike VFC funding, which is a part of the Title XIX Medicaid program with mandatory appropriations to provide ACIP recommended vaccines at no cost to children who might not otherwise be vaccinated, 317 funding is discretionary and not an entitlement.  Over the past 4 years we have seen a 34% decrease in 317 funding and expect to see additional decreases in the upcoming year.  Future vaccine funding decreases, and increases in vaccine costs, may require additional vaccines be changed to VFC only as well.
We realize this is short notice and understand the additional burden this change will create for your staff and budget.  However, given the budget circumstances, this change is necessary.    

Please contact me if you have any questions or need additional information.  Thank you.
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